Council 7525 Meeting Minutes

09 September 2021

1.  Call to Order 

Meeting was called to order at 7PM by DGK Dave Martin.  
2. Opening Prayer 

The Lord’s Prayer was led by Dave Martin.
3. Pledge of Allegiance (USA)
Pledge of Allegiance recited by all members in attendance.. 
4. Approve Minutes of Prior Meeting (Sent electronically to each member’s email for review)
A motion was made (and seconded) to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  Discussion did not result in any changes.  Minutes were approved by all.
5. Chaplain’s Message
Chaplain was not in attendance.
6. Grand Knights Report 
See the Minutes and the Newsletter. (Newsletter done on Website)
Please continue to support Knightcast, Into the Breach series)

Installation of State Officers was August 15th, 2021 after the 10 AM Mass at St. Joseph's Cathedral. Well attended; good food cooked by the Lion’s Club.  Thanks were extended to all brother knights that supported (Color Guard and cooking/serving).

Anchor Award honoring our Chaplain, Fr. Tim Naples was September 3rd at 6 PM at the Delta Hotel in South Burlington, VT. Well attended and a nice evening. Next step is to reconcile expenses and collections. A check in the amount of $240.00 from the State Council was received and presented to the FS.  Check covered the dinner expenses for priests in attendance.  GK will send Cert. of Appreciation to the Hotel.   

Our first monthly First Friday Holy Hour was SEP 3rd from 3-4 PM. We did the scriptural Rosary, and it was very moving. About a half dozen people were in attendance.  We hope to increase volunteers and participants as time goes on. The next Holy Hour will be OCT 1 from 3-4 PM and will follow the same format. 

Collection for People with Intellectual Disabilities (Tootsie Roll) at the four Churches in our Council will take place on 18-19 SEP. Please select a Mass (or two) to support. 8AM and 11:30AM masses are still without coverage. RSVP to Ted Barrett (458-1351). 

OCT 2 is the Right to Life Symposium at the Doubletree from 9AM to 3PM.  It was suggested that the council pick up the cost of attending for our Life Director (Rick Gravelin).  There were no objections.  However, Rick may not be able to attend due to his foot injury.

The Council committed last month to cook and serve breakfast at St Jude in conjunction with CCD. That is now on hold due to COVID resurgence.  Further discussion ensued about putting on a breakfast at SJV.  With so few members in attendance, this was tabled until the next officer meeting.  Due to time needed to have commitments to support, this will likely take place on the last weekend of October.

Thanks to all who assisted in starting to clean up and reorganized the council's office.  More work needs to be done to complete.
7. Financial Report
Treasurer was not in attendance.  

FS reported that the council checking account stands at $24,869.02  (does not include outstanding debits/credits from recent Anchor Award event).

Investment account was reported to be $510,904.89
8. Membership Report
An exemplification for new and old members who have not reached 3rd degree is planned for 14 OCT, prior to the next business meeting. All members are encouraged to attend.  If you have attained the 3rd degree, this would be a good time to attend to see the changes.  Families are encouraged to attend.  A mention was made to have the degree advertised in the parish bulletins.  DGK will look into possibly live streaming the degree.
Membership Director was not in attendance but FS informed members that there were no new prospects at this time.  
9. Other Reports
State Deputy (When Present)  Not in attendance
District Deputy (When Present)   Not in attendance
Insurance Agent (When Present)  Not in attendance

No other committee reports were available.
10. Unfinished Business (motions carried over from previous meetings)
WARNINGS

1.  Vote to buy, cook and serve breakfast at SJV monthly on 2nd or 4th Sundays.  Tabled (See above).

2.  Dave Carmichael requested to borrow council flag and pole for his daughter's wedding.  Members approved.
Other Business
1. Keep Christ in Christmas:  Jay Benson has materials and plans to have posters completed in November  

2. DGK working on obtaining quotes for signage in front of church.  This will include electrical work for lighting.  Will also ask if KC stone can be installed at the same time the sidewalk is repaired.  Contractor should have all of the necessary equipment for both and the stone will be installed next to the sidewalk.  

3. Summer shirts with Logo and name are in and several have been distributed. Jay will next get a quote for a dozen aprons for use when we are cooking. 

4. Fr Tim’s Knights for Life 50 Rosary Campaign. (Sign up through our website (kofcvt.org) or directly to Fr. Tim’s blog (ubipetrusvt.com)

5. Jay Benson noted that the council's papal flag is soiled and not in good shape.  Discussion to purchase a new flag was made.  DGK noted that it might be possible to have the flag dry-cleaned instead and save the expense of buying a new flag.  DGK will stop by a local cleaner to check.
11. New Business (new motions) 
No new business was brought to the membership.  The time/place of council officer installation is still TBD.
 
12. Good of the Order
Knight of the Month Award; August is Ray Michaud.

Family of the Month Award; August is Dick and Jackie Labrecque.
13. Lecturer’s Reflection (optional) 
Bro. Bernie Pendergast gave a brief dissertation on St. Padre Pio and followed with two verss of the song Be Not Afraid.
14. Grand Knight's Summary
If you need something-call one of us or call the office.

If you are doing good works, let our Program manager, Ted Barrett know about it for our Star Council Award.   
15. Closing Prayer
Before proceeding to the closing prayer, let me ask:  Does any brother know of a member of this council, or brother of the Order, who is sick or in distress?  By exception from Newsletter.
Sandy (a woman in distress at Central Vermont Hospital), Kathy Barrett, Vickie Linton (relative of DD3), George Stevens, James Read, Richard Waite, Robert Morris, Richard Gravelin (multiple foot fractures suffered in a bad fall), Gene Tofferi, Mike and Pam Audette, Joe Myers and Family, Jeffrey Claude Danis and family, Tom Westropp, Andrew Bolognani, PSD/PGK Don Sutton, Ray & Bev Newman, Ray Miller, Stuart Fath, David Bullock (chemotherapy), Tom Gravelin, Ben & Yvonne Gravelin, Harold Ponto, Wally Rooney, PGK Bob Audette, Bob Wilkens, Gerry Malavenda, Ed and Theresa Curtiss, all clergy and religious, victims and families of COVID-19, First Responders, and for new Members to join the Order.  

Please keep the repose of the soul of Norm Groleau, and his family, in your prayers. Norm died on Thursday, September 2, 2021.
DGK closed the meeting with the Prayer for Canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney 
God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and orphan, you called your priest, Blessed Michael McGivney, to be an apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous service of their neighbor. Through the example of his life and virtue, may we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his commandment of charity and building up his Body which is the Church. Let the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater confidence in your love so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and the outcast. We humbly ask that you glorify Blessed Michael McGivney on earth according to the design of your holy will. Through his intercession, grant the favor I now present (here make your request). Through Christ our Lord. Amen.
16. Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 7:58PM
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